
BRF-573 

21 September 2021 

Jim Stabback 

Chief Executive Officer 

Auckland Council 

Email:

Dear Jim Stabback 

COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – Federal Street Residences – 

Comments sought   

In the week commencing Monday 23 August 2021, P0012 Auckland NZ Pty Limited applied 

to the Minister for the Environment (the Minister) to refer the Federal Street Residences project 

(the Project) to an expert consenting panel (a panel) for consideration under the COVID-19 

Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (FTCA).   

The Project is described below, and a link to all application documents is provided in the 

covering email.  

The Project is to develop a 55-level building (approximately 183 metres high) on a 1641 square 
metre site at 65-71 Federal Street, Auckland Central, that includes: 

a. approximately 357 residential units

b. retail and commercial tenancy space

c. public and private communal open space

d. car and bicycle parking.

The Project involves: demolition of existing buildings and infrastructure, earthworks 

(including bulk earthworks and disturbance of contaminated land), groundwater takes and 

diversions, discharges of groundwater, stormwater and contaminants to land, construction of 

three waters services, construction of a multi-level mixed-use building, and construction of 

vehicle access and loading and parking areas. 

The applicant is seeking land use consents and water and discharge permits under the 

Auckland Unitary Plan 2016 and land use consent under the Resource Management 

(National Environmental Standard for Assessing and Managing Contaminants in Soil to 

Protect Human Health) Regulations 2011, to be determined for the Project through the fast-

track process. 
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